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	 	 	 	 	 	 	                                  December 20, 2021


Subject:  Monthly Activity Update


Dear Valued Member, 

 Just over a year ago, the Board of Directors approved Resolution #5 — to consider a 
suitable memorial for all NC State war casualties since the end of WWI.  After many 
discussions, officials at NC State have decided to pursue this initiative.  Recently, Doug 
Morton, Director of Facilities, met with our board President Larry Hancock to discuss 
recommendations for just such a memorial.  As the initiative unfolds, details will be 
forthcoming.  Our directors are very excited about the initiative. 
 At the end of this month, our active membership stands at 47, including three life and 
two honorary memberships.  Albeit a small group of PR alumni, since last year when the 
company was reactivated, 2 graduates this year have joined our alumni association. We are 
growing slowly.  The outlook for additional new alumni is promising in 2022.  Our Board of 
Directors is excited by this development as well. 
 Our board approved Bylaw Number 6, Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship 
Fund, on October 14th.  The Scholarship Committee reported that a recipient of the first 
scholarship will be announced next month.  Members of the board are thrilled by the 
progress made by Chairman Thomas Swanson and his committee.  Through his leadership 
we are able to financially support the needs of our active L-4 PRs, another first for the 
alumni association. 
 The Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship Fund has grown from your generosity 
this year.  There is still time left in this tax year to donate!  If you haven’t made a 
contribution to the fund, please consider a gift.  Any amount is appreciated.  Make your 
check payable to the Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship Fund and mail to Darlene 
Williams, 1807 Felts Parkway, Fort Mill, SC  29715. 
 In closing and speaking for the Board of Directors, I wish to thank you for your 
support over the course of the past year.  COVID-19 is what it is, and yet, the future is bright 
with many new developments in the hopper.  I encourage you to remain connected with us 
as we head into 2022.  Read about the active PR’s progress and your alumni association’s 
efforts to support them.  Happy holidays brothers and sisters. 
  

Fraternally, 
                Joe Harris


Director of Administration
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